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Duke of Edinburgh 
Last week our Duke of Ed students had a busy time 

learning and testing out new skills in a practical setting 

in the outdoors. Our ‘Silver’ group of students canoed 

down the Murray for three days, camping along the 

way, and our ‘Bronze’ group hiked for two days in the 

forest near Mathoura, camping out overnight. I have 

spoken to many students that were involved and they 

have all said what a rewarding and enjoyable 

experience it was. Many thanks to Miss Norman and 

Mr Perizzolo for running these excursions. 

Fish Park 
In the very near future, when you come into the school 

you will notice a fish tank in the front entrance area. 

This fish tank is not just there for ‘looks’, it is there as 

part of a fish breeding program that our students are 

involved in as part of our Fish Park Project. Currently 

the students are in the process of attempting to breed 

rainbow fish and the endangered purple spotted 

gudgeon. The students are under the guidance of Dr 

John Conallin who has been heavily involved in the 

Fish Park Project since its inception at Deniliquin High 

School. Dr John recently came and addressed 

students at our weekly assembly, explaining exactly 

what the Fish Park students have been working on 

and are currently doing regarding the fish breeding 

program. At this stage, we have one tank set up in a 

science laboratory housing rainbow fish. This tank has 

created a lot of interest with students in other 

classrooms wanting one of their own! Previous Fish 

Park Project participants have been involved in the 

construction of casting platforms, clearing and 

regeneration of vegetation, and relocation of fish 

species. The Fish Park Project is highly valued by the 

school with students potentially following a connected 

career path in the future. 

Youth Drug Forum 
Students in Years 9 and 10 have recently been 

involved in a presentation highlighting the recent 

trends and dangers of drugs and alcohol. 

Representatives from Murrumbidgee Pathways came 

across from Wagga to inform students and facilitate a 

question and answer session. This was followed by a 

parent and community information session that was 

held at the Deniliquin RSL the same evening. Our 

Year 11 and 12 students have recently been involved 

in similar sessions presented by Judith Magill 

(Community Health) at the school. I would like to 

thank Mrs Donna VanLieshout for her organisation 

with these information sessions. 

 

Empowerment  Day 
Our Year 8 students participated in their 

empowerment day today. This year both the boy and 

girl groups of students were off-site, avoiding the 

distractions of the normal school day, focussing on the 

important messages that were given. The girls 

ventured down to Echuca, while the boys participated 

in activities at Four Post. As the name suggests, the 

objective of the day is to ‘empower’ students. Being a 

young person is not easy, and many of the activities 

organised on these days often have a focus to help 

students effectively deal with various ‘tricky’ situations 

that might arise now and in the future.  

Explore CSU  
Earlier this week many of our senior students made 

their way across to Albury to visit Charles Sturt 

University. This excursion gave our students exposure 

to what life might be like if they participate in tertiary 

education and in particular, at this campus. I am 

aware that many students are interested in attending 

CSU Albury in the future, and they found this 

experience valuable. Our students were great 

representatives of Deniliquin High School while away. 

Bell Shakespeare 
Representatives from Australia’s national 

Shakespearean theatre company, Bell Shakespeare 

Company, recently visited Deniliquin High School. 

Year 7 and 8 were treated to an adaption of Romeo 

and Juliet while Year 11 and 12 were given samples 

of various plays. Miss Kermode has informed me the 

questioning from our junior years was fantastic, and 

our senior students were very receptive to what was 

presented. 

Representative Sport  
Many of our students have been involved in 

representative sport lately. We have had students 

participate in Zone Athletics, Futsal, Open Girls 

Netball Gala Day and Swan Shield AFL. Well done to 

all involved and thanks again to those teachers who 

make our involvement in these sporting events 

possible. 

 

After the mid-year break there will be a Staff 
Development Day on Monday 22 July. Students return 
to school on Tuesday the 23 July. I trust our students 
will have a happy and safe holiday period. 
 
Peter Astill 
Relieving Principal 
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Duke of Edinburgh Hike 
On the 20

th
 June 19 Year 9 students set off on a 25 

kilometre 2-day hike through Gulpa Island as part of 
their Bronze Duke of Edinburgh Award. The trek 
was made all the more difficult as students were 
required to carry all of their supplies in back packs 
ranging from 10-15 kilograms, in weight.  
Students were required to use their skills and 
knowledge to navigate through the forest and tested 
their bush survival skills by trying to light a fire using 
a flint stick and finding water they could purify to 
drink. Keeping warm as the temperature dropped to 
-3 degrees overnight was most challenging, 
however, by 8am there we had 19 happy and 
smiling students surrounding the fire, enjoying their 
breakfast.  
The purpose of this hike was to prepare these 
students for the Qualifying Hike that will occur later 
in the year in Victoria’s high country.  
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Duke of Ed – Silver Canoe Trip from 
Picnic Point to Echuca 
On Monday the 17 June, 14 year 10 students left 
from Picnic Point in Mathoura to start their three day 
journey to Echuca. This was one of two adventurous 
journeys they will attempt, as a part of their Silver 
Duke of Edinburgh Award. They started the trip in 
canoes, with only a barrel containing their 
belongings such as a tent, sleeping bag, sleeping 
mat, cookers and food. The first day they covered 
roughly 27kms, where they pulled into camp just a 
few kilometre out of Barmah. The next morning they 
began early to do the biggest day of paddling. 
Throughout the 32km journey on Tuesday, they 
managed to find many fishing items with a total of 
eight lures found, three shrimp nets, 1 rod holder 
and no fish caught. The rain did not stop them, nor 
did the wind. They pulled into camp at around 
4.30pm to settle down for the night. Story time 
started as Jack Michael began to tell numerous 
hunting stories. Next was Two Truths and One Lie 
in which Jack once again chose to play the game 
his way telling two lies and one truth. After a quick 
chase of an intruding kangaroo, it was early to bed. 
On the last day, the students pushed hard to reach 
Echuca Port by 1pm. After a nice feed of fish and 
chips, we headed home to unpack the barrels and 
wash everything down. This trip was a practice for 
their proper adventurous journey that goes towards 
their silver certificate for the Duke of Edinburgh 
Award. We would like to thank Mr Perizzolo and 
Miss Norman for accompanying us and for all their 
efforts in organising this enjoyable trip. 
 
Duke of Edinburgh Silver Group 
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Fish Park Program 
The students are involved in a Fish Breeding 
Program to try and breed the Threatened Southern 
Purple-Spotted Gudgeon. The first trial involves 
Murray Darling Rainbow fish which are relatively 
easy to breed in captivity. The breeding program is 
only 1 of 3 breeding programs in Australia and if 
successful the fish will be relocated to the Lagoons 
in Deniliquin. A big undertaking, but we are 
confident of success.  

Year 8 Technology Mandatory 
Year 8 Technology Mandatory are finalising their 
Metal Lantern designs this week. The students have 
been learning a range of new techniques such as 
cutting and filing metal as well as having to learn 
how to use a range of machinery safely within a 
classroom setting. 

 
 
 

Rotary Changeover Dinner 
On Monday the 24

 
of June, the Deniliquin Rotary Club 

held their change over dinner. It also includes very 
generous donations given out to local organisations. 
Deniliquin High School Driver Education Committee 
was fortunate to receive a Cheque from Rotary for the 
amount of $500. This will go towards this year’s 
Driver Education Program at the end of the year for 
all year 10 students. Rotary is also involved by way of 
volunteer time when students go out to the Car Club. 
So their contribution towards our program is very 
much appreciated. 
DHS Hospitality were also presented with a $500 
cheque. This will fund the Year 11 class to learn 
coffee making skills as they prepare to take over the 
school coffee shop from the current Year 12 class in 
Term 3. 
We would like to take the opportunity to say thank you 
very much to the Deniliquin Rotary Club for their 
involvement and donation. 
Regards, Jenny Fellows, Driver Education Committee 
Member on behalf of all members and students. 

 
 

Jenny Fellows receiving the donation from  

incoming president Wayne Sheean 



 

 

Friday, 28 June 2019 Issue 6- Term 2 - Week 9 

Year 11 Biology Field Trip 
The Year 11 Biology students were lucky enough to 
have the Principal from the Riverina Environmental 
Field Centre, Darron Watt, visit us for an excursion 
to the Island Sanctuary on Friday 20

th
 July.  

Darron guided us to conduct a field study of the 
River Red Gum Forest. Our students were able to 
utilise specialised equipment to measure abiotic and 
biotic factors. This work in the field and the skills we  
were able to acquire will complement the learning 
we are doing in the classroom.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Poultry Show Success 
On Sunday 23

rd
 June the high school exhibited 

poultry in the Deniliquin Poultry Club 55
th
 Annual 

Show. Students were involved in selecting and 
preparing the birds for the show. We entered 3 birds 
– 2 Bantam Australorp Cockerels and a Bantam 
Australorp Pullet. They were awarded two firsts and 
a second and one of the Cockerels won Champion 
Soft Feather Bantam Male. Thank you to the 
Deniliquin Poultry Club and the sponsors for making 
the day possible. 
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Careers News 
A Reminder from last newsletter: Mock 
Interviews 
This year’s Yr 11 Mock Interviews are being held on 
Tuesday 30

th
 and Wednesday 31

st
 July. This is a 

compulsory part of the Careers program and, thus, 
ALL Yr 11 students are expected to attend. These 
will be held in the evening at 6pm, 7pm or 7.30pm. 
Students have been working on their resumes and 
cover letters during Careers classes. Mock Interview 
positions can be accessed on 
www.denihighcareers.com under the Important 
Information tab. 
 
A Reminder from last newsletter:  Allied 
Health – Work Experience Opportunity for 
Year 10 and 11 Students. 
The Allied Health Team at Deniliquin Community 
Health have contacted us to advise that they have 
vacancies for up to 4 students from Deniliquin High 
School in Semester Two. They are willing to host 2 
students at a time for a period of 3 days, from 
August 5

th
 – 9

th
 and August 12

th
 – 16

th
. Students will 

spend time across a range of allied health 
disciplines over the 3 days. Any students who may 
be interested in this opportunity will need to contact 
the Careers Office for further information. 
 
Subject Selection 2020 – Year 10 into 11 
Year 10 have commenced researching subjects that 
they may potentially be interested in for Years 11 & 
12. We are advising that this is an important 
transition time for students who are being asked to 
make informed decisions about their future. We ask 
that students start seeking information from a range 
of sources and ask that you assist in the 
conversation. Parents and carers will be invited to a 
10 to 11 Subject Selection Evening. Watch this 
space for times and dates next term. 
 

Open Days 
Keep an eye out for University Open Days. They are 
a great opportunity for students Yr 10 – 12 to check 
out uni courses and get a feel for the different 
campuses. Some popular ones with DHS students 
include: 
La Trobe – Melbourne  Sunday August 4 
Monash – Clayton   Sunday August 4 
RMIT – City    Sunday August 11 
Deakin – Geelong   Sunday August 18 
Charles Sturt University –  
Albury Wodonga   Sunday August 18 
La Trobe – Albury Wodonga Sunday August 18 
La Trobe – Bendigo   Sunday August 25 
 

Year 11 & 12 Experience Clever - La 
Trobe 
Experience Clever gives students the chance to not 
only see the La Trobe Campuses but experience 
them by taking part in interactive workshops. These 
are open to all future students (Yr 10 – 12) and 
parents. We can personally vouch for these events 
as both Mrs Van Lieshout and Ms Sinha attended 
with their daughters.  
 
 
 

 
Register online at www.latrobe.edu.au/study/life/
events/experience-clever  
Bendigo – July 3 
Melbourne July 5 
 
Honeywell - Engineering Summer School 
2019 9–13 December 2019  
Program Overview 
Engineering Summer School is fully residential and 
open to 100 x Year 11/12 students (completing their 
HSC/IB or equivalent in 2020) from across NSW & 
ACT.  
Students will stay on campus at University of 
Sydney from Sunday 8 (regional students) or 
Monday 9 – Friday 13 December with all catering 
taken care of!   
This course is organised by Engineers Australia, 
with the support of The Office of NSW Chief 
Scientist & Engineer; Honeywell;  Sydney’s 
Engineering Universities; and the Engineering 
Industry. 
 
Draft Program 
During the day the students will visit the following 
universities and split into smaller groups for problem 
solving activities that range across Engineering 
disciplines. 

▪   University of Sydney 
▪   University of Wollongong 
▪   University of NSW 
▪   Macquarie University 
▪   University of Technology Sydney 

 
They will visit the following engineering 
organisations:- 

▪   RAAF Richmond  (Defence/Mechanical/       
     Electrical/Aerospace) 

▪   Cochlear (biomed/mechatronic/mechanical     
     materials/sound & acoustics) 

▪   BlueScope Steel in Wollongong (materials/   
     structural/mechanical) 

▪   Additional site visits to be confirmed 
There will be career chats with young engineers 
working in a variety of organisations; time to 
network with the House Leaders all of whom are 
studying Engineering at various Universities; and a 
farewell event with awards program. Many of the 
University students you will meet onsite and as 
House Leaders experienced Honeywell Engineering 
School several years ago!  Ask questions of them, 
find out what their journey has been so far, and 
what is next! For more information check out the 
attached flyer. 
 
Year 9 Future Moves – CSU Albury Wodonga 
On September 18, CSU is hosting up to 30 of our 
Year 9 students to experience uni life first-hand. 
This is a free event, fully subsidised by CSU. Notes 
went out this week and need to be returned to the 
Front Office by Monday July 1. 
 

http://www.denihighcareers.com
http://www.latrobe.edu.au/study/life/events/experience-clever
http://www.latrobe.edu.au/study/life/events/experience-clever
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CALENDAR  

Term 2  

Week 10 4 July - Formal Assembly 11.03am 
  5 July - Last day of Term 
 

Term 3 
Week 1 23 July - First day of term   
  23 July - P&C meeting 6pm  
  (Admin building) 
  24-26 July - Ski Trip  
  26 July - CHS Cross Country  
  (Eastern Creek) 
Week 2 30-31 July - Year 11 Mock Interviews 
  2 August - Riverina CHS Athletics 

Year 8 PDHPE - teen Mental Health 
First Aid 
The tMHFA course is occurring this term during 
Year 8 PDHPE classes in Weeks 8, 9 and 10. The 
course will complement the “Health Matters” unit 
being studied in PDHPE theory lessons which 
covers mental and sexual health. The tMHFA 
course involves three sessions and is being 
conducted by Disctrict School Counsellor, Mrs 
Mirelda Wales 
The tMHFA course gives teenagers the skills they 
need to recognise and help with mental health 
problems and crises in their friends, and to get the 
help of an adult quickly. Young people will often turn 
to each other when stressed or upset, and try to 
help each other, taking on too much. This course 
teaches them not to take on these problems alone. 
Year 8 students received an information sheet about 
the course during their  PDHPE lesson in Week 7. 
This information sheet provided more details about 
what will be covered in each of the three sessions, 
along with useful websites for students and parents, 
and a timetable of exact days when each PDHPE 
class will do the course. 
Mr A Michael  
Head Teacher  PDHPE. 
 

English News 
Author Visit 

Year 8 and Year 9 English students have today had 

the chance to engage with author Scot Gardner, 

and have listened to his insights on the process of 

writing. Students from both year groups have 

furthered their understanding of creative writing 

through using their personal experiences to 

construct a story. We would like to thank Scot 

Gardner for giving these students an opportunity to 

engage with the creative process in this way.  

Bell Shakespeare 

Stage 4 and Stage 6 English students were lucky 

enough to attend two performances by Bell 

Shakespeare, a national theatre company 

specialising in Shakespeare and the classics. Years 

7 & 8 attended an appropriation of ‘Romeo and 

Juliet’ while our senior students were presented with 

‘Shakespeare: The Human Experience’, a 

performance that connects students’ own 

experiences with the universality of Shakespeare’s 

characters, and the wider world around them. 
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Zone Athletics Carnival 
26 students competed at the Zone Athletics Carnival 
in Finley on Monday 17 June. Our students were 
very competitive with almost every student 
improving their times/distances from our school 
carnival.  
22 students have qualified for the Regional Athletics 
Carnival which will be held at Albury on 2 August.  
Qualifying students;  

Ella Birt (12 years) 100m 2
nd

, 200m 2
nd

, Long 
Jump 2

nd
, 13 Girls relay team.  

Jessica Dover (12 years) 100m 1
st
, 200m 1

st
, 

800m 1
st
, Shot Put 1

st
, High Jump 1

st
, Long Jump 

1
st
, Triple Jump 1

st
, Discus 1

st
, 13 Girls relay team.  

Mia Parks (13 years) 1500m 2
nd

, 14 Girls relay 
team. 

Kahlia Small (13 years) Shot Put 2
nd

, 14 Girls 
relay team.  

Stella LaPorta (13 years) 13 Girls relay team. 

Masen Brain (13 years) 800m 1
st
, High Jump 2

nd
.  

Bede Orr (13 years) Discus 1
st
, Javelin 1

st
, Shot 

Put 2
nd

.   

Marcus Moorse (13 years) 800m 1
st
, 1500m 2

nd
, 

3000m, Triple Jump 2
nd

, 15 Boys relay team.  

Annie Harvey (14 years) 400m 1
st
, 800m 1

st
, 

1500m 1
st
, 3000m, Long Jump 1

st
, 14 Girls relay 

team.  

Jaye Charlton (14 years) 800m 2
nd

, 14 Girls relay 
team.  

Elena Mulham (14 years) Discus 1
st
, Javelin 1

st
, 

Shot Put 1
st
, 14 Girls relay team.  

Charlie Hillier (14 years) 100m 1
st
, 400m 1

st
, 800m 

1
st 

, 1500m 1
st
, Shot Put 2

nd
, Discus 1

st
, Long Jump 

1
st
.  

Dean Macdonald (14 years) 800m 2
nd

, 15 Boys 
relay team.  

Eimear Gogarty (15 years) Long Jump 2
nd

, 
Javelin Throw 1

st
.  

Hollie Campbell (15 years) 800m 2
nd

.  

Jakob Freimuth (15 years) Javelin 2
nd 

.  

Jackson Jefferies (15 years) 100m 1
st
, 200m 1

st
, 

Long Jump 1
st
, 15 Boys relay team.  

Malaki Lake (15 years) 200m 2
nd

, 800m 2
nd

, 15 
Boys relay team.  

Rachel Crockart (16 years) 800m, 1500m, 3000m.  

Adrian Mulham (16 years) Discus, Javelin, Shot 
Put.  
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Riverina Cross Country  
19 students competed at the Riverina Cross 
Country, which was held in Gundagai on 14 June. 
All students demonstrated outstanding 
sportsmanship and pushed themselves to their 
limits.  
10 students qualified for the NSW All Schools Cross 
Country Championships that will be held in Sydney 
on 26 July. These students were; 

Jessica Dover 2nd -12 years’ girls  

Ella Birt 8th -12 year’s girls 

Mia Parks 5th -13 years girls 

Connor Didcock 3rd- 13 years’ boys 

Marcus Moorse 6th -13 year’s boys 

Annie Harvey 1st -14 years’ girls 

Jaye Charlton 5th -14 years’ girls 

Charlie Hillier 2nd -14 years’ boys 

Charlotte Strong 3rd -15 years’ girls 

Sophie Strong 6th -16 years’ girls 

Thank you to the parents who attended the day to 
support their children.  

Netball  
Congratulations to our Open Girls Netball team on 
their outstanding performance at the Riverina Gala 
Day that was held today in Wagga. 

They played exceptional netball to secure a place in 
the grand final. Unfortunately they lost this match by 
just one point to Murrumbidgee Regional High 
School. 

 

U15 Basketball 

Our U15 Boys and Girls basketball won the Western 
Riverina Gala Day. Both teams defeated Barham, 
Finley, Balranald and Hay. Both teams progress to 

round 2 of the NSW CHSSA. The boys will play the 
winner of the Leeton Gala day and the girls will play 
in the Albury Gala Day.  

 

Science News 
Year 7 Science classes are learning about cells and 
microorganisms. As part of this some classes have 
made use of the town lagoons. Students collected 
water samples from a number of the lagoons and 
then brought these samples back to the classroom 
to observe under the microscope. Students and staff 
alike were amazed by the variety of microscopic life, 
both plant and animal, that we found! Year 7 
classes are to be congratulated on their conduct 
when around the town, all students exhibited the 
school values of respect, co-operation and 
responsibility. 
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Homework Centre - Library 

3.10pm - 4.10pm Wednesdays 

3.20 - 4.20pm Thursdays 

 

Students put their name down at  

Henry Street Office 

Great for revision and homework 

All students welcome. 

 

 

Next P&C Meeting 

23 July 2019 
6pm Meeting Room 

Administration Building 

All Welcome to attend 

GIRL’S SCHOOL UNIFORM BOY’S SCHOOL UNIFORM 
  

Plain black shorts (not sports shorts) OR 
Plain black skirt (with black stockings in winter) 
Black pants (not tracksuit pants) 
Plain White, black or grey socks 
Black leather enclosed shoes with black laces 
Red polo shirt with DHS logo 
White collared shirt 
Red polar fleece or woollen jumper with DHS logo 
DHS logo black jacket 
Plain black or red hat or cap 

Plain black shorts (not sports shorts) 
Black pants (not tracksuit pants) 
Plain White, black or grey socks 
Black leather enclosed shoes with black laces 
Red polo shirt with DHS logo 
White collared shirt 
Red polar fleece or woollen jumper with DHS logo 
DHS logo black jacket 
Plain black or red hat or cap 
  
  

SPORTS UNIFORM FOR PD/H/PE AND SPORT SESSIONS 

Red polo shirt with DHS logo 

Red hoodie or red woollen jumper or red polar fleece with DHS Logo 

Plain White, black or grey socks 

Plain black sports shorts or Plain black tracksuit pants (no ‘skins’) 

An appropriate cap/hat is highly encouraged 

Additional notes 
Shoes - It is compulsory for all students from Year 7-12 to wear full leather shoes –shoes with ‘holes in 

the top of them’ or shoes that essentially only cover the toes are not acceptable. Shoes must have leath-
er covered uppers as required by the Education Department for safety in all subjects.  

Hats - It is highly encouraged for all students from Year 7-12 to wear an appropriate cap/hat when in-
volved in outside activities such as at the Ag farm or on any excursion or activity where there is a lot of 
outside activity.  

Hoodie – note that the hoodie is to be only worn on sports days and when competing in school sports 
events 

In winter months, other layers underneath the jumper can be worn, although they cannot be visible 
 

Full implementation of this uniform will occur at the start of the 2022 school year 

Deniliquin High School Uniform  
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